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AUGUST 2024

ARIA PRINTING & SHIPPING - Jyoti Gill
ATNIP COMPANY INTERIOR DESIGN 
- Jerry Atnip
BAY FRAMES - Mario Zuniga
BERGE-PAPPAS-SMITH CHAPEL OF 
THE ANGELS - Dan & Kevin Smith
COLLECTIVE DISCOVERY, INC. 
- Lisa Stambaugh
ELAINE ARNT 
- CRS, Realtor Coldwell Banker
FREMONT CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
- Cindy Bonior, President & CEO
HARALD WESTENDORF 
- Attorney at Law
LISA BLAYLOCK REAL ESTATE TEAM 
- Coldwell Banker
MISSION’S MANE ATTRACTION 
- Joe & Fernanda Cambra
TAVARES REALTY AND APPRAISALS 
- Jim & Valerie Tavares
TRI CITY VOICE NEWSPAPER
- Publisher Dan Pulcrano
SCHUTZE & Associates, Inc.
- Jan Schutze
REFLECTIONS HAIR DESIGN

Please support our
Business Members

Current Exhibit
Women Create Space: a "Celebration of
Sculpture and Other Three-Dimensional
Works by Bay Area Women Artists." 
Presented by Northern California Women’s
Caucus for Art 
Exhibition Dates: Through Saturday, October 5, 2024
Opening Reception: Friday, August 23, 7-9 pm
Curatorial Tour & In-person Artist Talk: Fri, Sept 13,
12 noon
Virtual Gallery Room1.         Virtual Gallery Room 2
Price List

39488 Stevenson Blvd. #100
Fremont, CA 94539

510.795.2244
Cindy Bonior

www.fremontbusiness.com

http://fremont.gov/
https://www.ncwca.org/
https://www.ncwca.org/
https://bit.ly/OH-Virtual1
https://bit.ly/OH-Virtual2
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGKzIcoOv4/CfDWvR8bYZoaqN-mzSVnMw/view?utm_content=DAGKzIcoOv4&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=editor


OHAG Treasurer's Report

President's Message
Dear Guild Members,

The Olive Hyde Art Guild is off to a fantastic start for the 2024-2025 year! Despite a month-long
hiatus, many of our dedicated board members remained hard at work.

We're thrilled to announce that the Guild has been awarded a $2,500 grant from the 2024
ARTSFUND Grants Program by the Alameda County Arts Commission. We'll be brainstorming
creative ways to use this grant to further our mission in the community.

We’re also kicking off the new year with an incredible 3D exhibit, "Women Create Space,"
showcasing the work of over 40 women artists from the Bay Area. We invite you to experience the
exhibition either in person or virtually online and encourage you to attend the reception. I always
find it enlightening to engage with the artists at the reception and learn about their creative
process and artistic journeys.

In other exciting news, our Website Chair Lisa Stambaugh, alongside Olive Hyde Art Gallery
curator Leah Andrews, is leading our expansion into social media with the launch of our official
Instagram page and ongoing updates to our Facebook page. Be sure to read more about it in our
newsletter and follow us online.

Lastly, the Holiday Show and Sale Ways and Means committee is diligently preparing for a
successful Gala and Sale. There’s a tremendous amount of behind-the-scenes work involved, from
meetings and phone calls to emails, spreadsheets, and schedules. My deepest thanks to the team
for their exceptional organization and early start to ensure everything comes together smoothly.

My best regards to all of you,
Manveen Kalyanpur

BANK BALANCE 7/1/24 - $41,638.81

INCOME  - $4,190.00

TRANSFER FROM PAYPAL - $0

EXPENSES  - ($238.47)

BANK BALANCE - 7/31/24 - $45,590.34

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS  - ($552.03)

ADJ BANK BALANCE 7/31/24  - $45,038.31

CD + INTEREST  - $22,026.89

PAYPAL ACCOUNT - $0

TOTAL ASSETS 7/31/24- $67,065.20

Welcome New Members

Maria Koo-Gin
Fara Fararooni

Jan Schutze - Schutze & Associates, Inc.
Reflections Hair Design 



board meeting highlights

OFFICERS
President – Manveen Kalyanpur

Vice-President – Scott Capen
Secretary – Rose Iliya

Treasurer – Harriet Commons 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Programs – Wendy Spellman & Lisanne Gollub

Publicity – Gail Blalock
Ways & Means – Judy Anglin, Nancy Ruskin &

Valerie Tavares
Hospitality Receptions – Lauren Shaver, 

Judy Cooper & Valerie Dews
Hospitality Wine Bar - Maureen & Peter Langenbach,

Jeanne & Bob Delp
Membership – Lorrice Wong

Business Membership – Priscilla La Rocca 

COMMITTEES
Newsletter - Seema Gupta
Website - Lisa Stambaugh
Historian - Jurek Zarzycki

Scholarship - Dina Rubiolo & Tanaz Sutaria
Garden - Emelie Rogers, Esther Banuelos & 

Nancy Ruskin

THE BOARD 2024-2025
The board took the official photo for the
2024-2025 year. Thanks to Jurek Zarzycki for
always doing a wonderful job!
New exhibit has started - “Women Create
Space” - looks wonderful. There will also be a
Sept 13th artist talk and curatorial tour.
There were discussions with COF for
exhibiting the Scholarship art at the gallery
for a few days before the awards are given.
First program is a field trip to the Triton
HSS featured artist is photographer Scott
Capen
There was a cashier meeting for HSS and
they have vetted and approved 3 Square
machines for the sales. A OHAG member has
graciously donated funds for the purchase of
the 3 Square terminals.
Renewals are coming in - 2 business
members and 26 individuals have not
renewed yet.
We have 2 new business members
People have asked about online renewal - it
is something we have been meaning to do
but will tackle it after the HSS
For the $2500 in the ACAC grant we will form
subcommittees next year to discuss ideas on
how to use the award
Scholarship team is working on the form
There was a discussion with the board if we
should pay for a juror for the scholarship
Possibly display scholarship art in the
Mission Room on Thursday, and Friday and
setup on Wed. Awards given on Friday 5/16.
Board discussed ideas of poetry with art - we
will figure out how to incorporate spoke word
with some of our exhibits



The City of Fremont’s Olive Hyde Art Gallery in collaboration with
The Northern California Women’s Caucus for Art presents:

WOMEN CREATE SPACE, A Celebration of Sculpture and Other Three-
Dimensional Works by Bay Area Women Artists

Artwork will showcase a variety of sculptural works including ceramic, assemblage, fiber, metal, glass,
and much more. Participating women artists include members of NCWCA as well as non-members. Visit
ncwca.org for more information about the non-profit organization for women in the arts.

Featured artists include: Salma Arastu, Barbara Berk, Elizabeth Bloomfield, Lorraine Bonner, Mague
Calanche, Marie Cameron, Christine Cianci, Mittie Cuetara, Lynn Dau, Giny Dixon*, Michelle Echenique,
Myrna Ehrlich, Marguerite Elliot, Eden V. Evans, Gillian Garro, Bushra Gill, Annette Goodfriend, Stacey
Gregory, Jane Grimm, Vicki Gunter, Dianne Hoffman, Marilynn J Host*, Midori, Kathleen King, Tanya Lin,
Susan Longini*, Annie Marini-Genzon, Caroline Masters, Kristine Mays, Patricia A. Montgomery, Aleana
Ortega, Priscilla Otani, Renée Owen, Cheryl Perman-Ruskin, Sawyer Rose, Arathi Satish*, Barbara
Schlein*, Sondra Schwetman, Larraine Seiden, Sok’iann, Lisa Stambaugh*, Linda Tapscott, Demetra
Theofanous, Carolyn Tillie, Hwei-Li Tsao, Yuting Wang, and Susan Zimmerman.

* Olive Hyde Art Guild members
Don’t miss the Curatorial Tour and In-person Artist Talk: Friday, September 13, 12 noon

Left: Susan Longini
Right: Giny Dixon
Extreme Right: Marilyn
Host
Bottom: Lisa Stambaugh

https://www.ncwca.org/
http://ncwa.org/


Thursday, August 29, 2024 - 10:30 a.m.
 Meet at Olive Hyde Art Center

Please join us for an outing to Salon at the Triton on Thursday August 29. We will be
viewing their 2D art competition and exhibition. The exhibit showcases works in five
mediums (painting, drawing, printmaking, photography and mixed media) from artists
throughout the state. 

We will meet at OHAG at 10:30 and carpool to Triton 1505 Warburton Ave., Santa
Clara. Please fill out carpool information. If it's not too hot we could bring lunch for a
picnic on the grounds at the Triton.

Reserve your spot at : https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/

Upcoming: AUGUST Program
Outing to SALON at THE TRITON

https://olivehydeartguild.org/news-events/upcoming-programs/


OHAG Gala Tickets
In September the OHAG Gala Ticket Committee will mail two OHAG Gala tickets to each
Guild member. Payment options will be explained. Every year our Gala is heavily attended
and wonderful. Mark your calendar for our 40th Gala on October 18th, 5:30 - 9pm. 

Project Mini Art
Thank you to all the artists that have volunteered to create artwork for Project Mini Art. We are
so excited to report that we have a record number of participants and artwork expected. If you
haven't picked up your canvases at the gallery, they can now be obtained from either Denise
Oyama Miller or Kay Hille-Hatten. The completed canvases are due at receiving October 15.



Artist Contact - Roberta Moody
Cashier - Harriet Commons
Data Entry - Nancy Ruskin
Decorations - Nancy Ruskin
Graphics & Printing - Lisa Stambaugh
Facility Prep - Bob Tavares
Featured Artist - Valerie Tavares, 
Hospitality - Pam Condy, Gael Stewart
Installation - Valerie Tavares, Mitch Neto
Installation Jewelry - Lauren Shaver, Tanaz Sutaria
Music - Priscilla LaRocca
Project Mini Art - Denise Oyama Miller, P. Kay Hille-Hatten
Publicity - Seema Gupta, Lisa Stambaugh
Receiving/Check-out - Holly Walter, Carolynn Hedgecock, Harriet Commons
Scheduling - Jeanne Delp, Lisa Stambaugh, Judy Anglin                       
Sponsors/Donations - Judy Anglin
Tickets - Gail Blalock, Dianna Baptiste

With huge thanks from Ways & Means, 
Judy Anglin, Nancy Ruskin, Valerie Tavares

These Amazing Holiday Show Chairs Step Up to the Challenge!

Member gifts of wine and monetary donations are greatly appreciated!!! 
  
·Help stock the Wine Bar for Gala Night with a wine pledge of one or two bottles, a half
case, or full case of wine. 

·Monetary donations of any amount are a super means of defraying the many
expenses of the Holiday Show, especially for Gala Night food & wine. 

·Checks may be mailed to OHAG: Attention Donations, PO Box 3073, Fremont 94539

Super if you can help! Contact Donations Chair, Judy Anglin  

Support the Holiday Show with a Special Donation



Textile Exhibit Reception



Hospitality Request for Receptions

As a member of Olive Hyde Art Guild there is a long-held tradition for members to
donate food or help during our much loved receptions for Olive Hyde Art exhibits. There
are about 6-10  receptions for the year.

We request hand size appetizers and desserts to serve about 15 people from each
member. We will notify you in the newsletter by alphabetical order in groups of 20-30
depending on the size of the event. When it is your turn, please respond to
hospitality@olivehydeartguild.org as to what you will bring and if you're able to help in
the kitchen.

Please remember this is a volunteer organization and is dependent on members' help.
If you would like to assist in any other capacity please contact
president@olivehydeartguild.org. As always, your involvement is greatly appreciated! 

The next reception is Friday, August 23rd, for the Women Create Space Exhibit from
7-9 pm. IF YOUR LAST NAME BEGINS WITH A-C please bring an appetizer or dessert
or help in the kitchen. Since it is a local exhibit, we expect a large gathering. If you are
unable to attend, please send a small donation to OHAG, PO Box 3073, Fremont, CA
94539.

Thank you for all your help and generosity. 
Lauren Shaver, Judy Cooper, Valerie Dews -  Hospitality Co-Chairs.

mailto:hospitality@olivehydeartguild.org


We are super pleased to inform you that Olive Hyde Art Guild has
received a 2024 ARTSFUND Grants Program award of $2500
  
The Alameda County Arts Commission is dedicated to improving the quality of
life in Alameda County by nurturing a thriving environment for the arts;
promoting economic opportunities for Alameda County’s artists and arts
organizations through programs and services such as arts funding, public art,
and arts education; encouraging public participation in the arts and actively
advocating for the arts. All of the Arts Commission’s programs and services are
based on the belief that arts, culture and creativity are essential to our
successful and thriving community.
 
We are extremely grateful to Rachel Osajima, the Arts Commission Director
and to David Haubert, Alameda County Supervisor for District 1 for granting us
this award.

Our deepest gratitude goes to OHAG Publicity Chair Gail Blalock for taking the
lead in applying for this grant. The application process for such awards is
always detailed and time-consuming, and Gail did an exceptional job in
completing it, resulting in our successful grant award.

We welcome ideas from our members on how to constructively use this grant
award. Please contact any of the board members if you have any interesting
ideas.

Thank you so very much for all of OHAG to support arts, culture and creativity
throughout Alameda County. 



We’re Now on Facebook and Instagram!

We’re excited to announce that OHAG is increasing our online presence through
Facebook and Instagram! These platforms will allow us to connect with the
Fremont community in new and exciting ways, sharing updates,
announcements of exhibits and events, and even some behind-the-scenes
glimpses of how the Gallery continues to engage our community.
On Facebook, you can expect to find important announcements, calls for artists,
exhibit details, and opportunities to get involved. 

Instagram will be our go-to platform for sharing inspiring photos and videos
highlighting Guild and Gallery activities and expanding our network of artists
and art organizations.

Both channels will help us demonstrate the impact of the support we receive
from members and sponsors. We look forward to bringing Guild members and
the community closer to our mission of promoting an interest in and
appreciation for the visual arts.

We invite you to follow us on both platforms and join the conversation. Your
likes, shares, and comments help spread the word about OHAG and Gallery
happenings. The Facebook page is managed by our Web Diva, Lisa Stambaugh;
our Gallery Curator, Leah Andrews manages Instagram. 

Send any ideas or suggestions to Lisa at lisa@collectivediscovery.com or Leah
at olivehydecurator@fremont.gov. 
Visit our website (https://OliveHydeArtGuild.org) to find links to both platforms.

mailto:lisa@collectivediscovery.com
mailto:olivehydecurator@fremont.gov
https://olivehydeartguild.org/


The 4th of July Parade After-Party was a fun event. Pat Finn,
Val Dews, & Seema Gupta set up the booth for OHAG. We
had arranged for children to make flowers from 4th of July
themed cupcake liners. Lot of kids came to the booth, and
while they were engaged in the activity, we took the
opportunity to inform their parents about Olive Hyde Art
Guild and what we do to promote arts in our community.
Most people had never heard of OHAG, and many expressed
interest in getting involved. 

4th of July Parade
After-Party



TRI-CITY VOICE News Update!
With the recent retirement of William and Sharon Marshak , here is just a
snippet of the changes to catch you all up.  

Weeklys, a California Local Media Group is the new parent company of Tri-City
Voice.  And Weeklys Media Group CEO, Dan Pulcrano is Tri-City Voice
Publisher.  After a recent visit, I would say the TCV office and staff all look the
same! It’s a great newspaper with a fresh new look and a slick new logo. Check
it out!

With huge thanks to Weeklys Media Group CRO, Daniel Payomo, Jr., we are
thrilled that Tri-City Voice will continue as In-Kind Print Media Sponsor for the
Holiday Show and also enjoy recognition as a Business Member of Olive Hyde
Art Guild.

With best wishes to Bill & Sharon Marshak , and a hearty welcome to Weeklys!


